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REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
February 24, 2004

Present: Commissioners Nick Alberti and Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, and Drew Ronneberg.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
Updates
H Street Small Area Plan: On Tuesday, February 17, 2004, the DC Council unanimously approved adoption of the H Street SDP as a “Small Area Plan.” A small area plan supplements the Comprehensive Plan and serves as guidance to the District government in prioritizing its policy decisions and coordinating strategic interagency investment in a given area.
SPNA’s apppeal on MedLink parking: On February 24, 2004, BZA decided that the Zoning Administrator erred in reducing off-street parking requirements for MedLink. The Zoning Administrator had reduced parking requirements for the nursing home component of the facility based on an analogy to a rooming house. 

BZA agreed with the Stanton Park Neighborhood Association (joined by ANCs 6A and 6C) that the nursing home is more like the hospital (which requires one parking space per bed) than a rooming house. This would mean that MedLink would have to use all 176 existing parking spaces for their current operations instead of only 85 as previously required by the Zoning Administrator. This should reduce on-street parking demand in the surrounding area. MedLink may ask BZA to reconsider, or may appeal the ruling. SPNA has voted to hire a land use attorney for subsequent hearings on this issue.

BZA 17131 (347 Tennessee Avenue, NE)
The committee heard a presentation by Bill Feeney (architect) regarding an application to BZA for special exceptions for a two-story rear addition to a rowhouse. The addition will extend the kitchen and living area on the first floor, and add a closet and bath on the second floor.

Special exceptions are required for lot occupancy and rear yard requirements. Without a special exception, lot occupancy maximum is 60% in the R-4 district. The existing rowhouse is at 56%, and will be at 69% after the addition. Without a special exception, rear yards are required to be 20 feet deep in the R-4 district. Because the back of the lot is angled along the alley, the existing rowhouse has a rear yard that is between 19 feet 8 inches and 23 feet and 10 inches. After the addition, the rear yard will be between 13 feet 4 inches and 17 feet 6 inches.   

Mr. Feeney provided written statements of support from neighbors at 345 and 347 Tennesee Ave, NE.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the special exceptions to BZA.
HPA 04-142 (1333 Constitution Avenue, NE)

The committee heard a presentation regarding a concept application to HPRB to demolish the existing building at 1333 Constitution Ave, NE and construct a new building with 4 2-bedroom condominium units.
The new building will span the entire frontage of the lot, and will have 5 parking spaces in the rear. The height of the building will be 3 stories above ground (with an in-ground basement). The height will be 34 feet at the roof line plus a penthouse set back more than 8 feet from the front of the building to reduce visibility from the street. The structure will be brick, but the materials for the 2 bays are still under discussion with HPRB.

The committee heard from about 8 residents of the area who expressed support for the concept of replacing the existing building with a residential use, the 34-foot height, the setback of the penthouse, and the parking in the rear. These same residents expressed concerns about the design/materials of the bays, the types/number of windows in the bays, the materials of the windows and front door, the parking configuration, and the need for additional design work to make the bays more compatible with the existing rowhouses in the area.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the concept to HPRB, noting the specific concerns of the residents about the current bay design/materials and parking configuration and the need for the Historic Preservation Office to work with the applicant to address these concerns.
 

HPA 04-133 (251 8th Street, NE)

The committee discussed the concept application for an addition on the rear of 251 8th Street, NE along C Street, NE. (This is the building that had a partial collapse after DCRA failed to brace and shore the corner bay last summer. HPRB approved plans late last year to rebuild the building as 2 residential units.) 
The developer did not attend the committee meeting, and neither the developer nor HPO provided any drawings of the proposed addition. Commissioner Rice reported that he had sent pictures of the partially re-built corner bay, which did not appear to include a door as drawn in the original plans provided to the ANC.

(Note: The developer contacted Commissioner Rice on Friday, February 27, 2004 at the suggestion of HPO staff. The developer promised to provide revised drawings of the building showing the proposed 10 foot addition, the original garage, a surface parking space, and the city’s approval of a window instead of the door in the re-built bay.)

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter to HPRB advising that progress should be demonstrated on the existing building before granting approval for the addition.
525 9th Street, NE

No one from DHCD was available to update the committee on progress to maintain this DC-owned property and convert it to a productive use. DHCD representatives are scheduled for an update at the March 11, 2004 ANC meeting. 

1600 Maryland Avenue, NE

The committee discussed plans by Clark Realty to build 52 townhouses and 200 apartments on the old Sears site above Hechinger Mall. These plans are currently before the Office of Planning for Large Tract Review.  (Note that this site is located in ANC 5B). The committee agreed that the development of this vacant lot would be positive for H Street, bringing additional residents who may shop along the commercial corridor. The committee noted that the plans seemed consistent with the H Street Strategic Development Plan in terms of use and design. The committee discussed how the design is pedestrian friendly since the buildings are pulled up to the sidewalk with parking in the interior of the site. There also seem to be plans for extensive landscaping and tree planting around the perimeter. The location is well served by existing bus lines. The committee discussed how it would be helpful to have a firm commitment from the developer for an affordable housing component to the project. The committee also discussed the need for OP to look at the design of alley and interior spaces to make sure that no public safety problems are created.

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC send a letter of support for the project to OP, but to note concerns about provision of affordable housing and proper design to maintain pubic safety in alleys and interior spaces. 
2004 Committee Goals

The committee discussed goals for 2004 (see below).

� The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC approve the following 2004 goals for the Economic Development & Zoning Committee.

Recommended 2004 Goals for ANC 6A

Economic Development & Zoning Committee

1. Provide a regular public forum for residents to obtain information and discuss land use issues that affect the ANC 6A area.

2. Review and report to the ANC on all significant activities by the Board of Zoning Adjustment, Zoning Commission, Historic Preservation Review Board, Office of Planning, District Department of Transportation, National Capital Planning Commission, and other agencies that affect land use in the ANC 6A area.

3. Make informed recommendations to the ANC that permit timely participation in city decisions on zoning, historic preservation, economic development, and other topics related to land use in the ANC 6A area. 

4. For the H Street NE neighborhood commercial corridor, monitor and assess public and private development activities for consistency with the H Street Strategic Development Plan. 

5. As needed, schedule speakers from city or federal agencies who can address the interests or concerns of residents related to land use in the ANC 6A area. 

6. As requested by Commissioners and/or residents, assist in gathering information and resolving concerns related to specific properties (e.g., abating problems associated with vacant/abandoned/underutilized properties.)

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:
Tuesday, March 30, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

